
 

For Local 8 Members at Consejo 

January 28, 2022 

 
OPEIU members, 
 
You’re invited to attend an OPEIU members meeting on Tuesday, Feb. 1 at 5:30 pm. 
 
Your bargaining team is in negotiations with Consejo. Our bargaining proposals were 
created from members’ responses to the bargaining survey. We presented proposals 
to address workload/staffing issues, leaves, safety, and wages. We have two more 
bargaining sessions scheduled. I hope you can attend this meeting to get more 
information.  
 
OPEIU Local 8 Union President Kellie McGuire received an anonymous letter signed 
from the employees of Consejo Counseling and Referral Services. 
 
The letter included the following: 

 

• concerns with the relationship between OPEIU and Consejo Management  

• employees are being encouraged by management to skip breaks 

• employees are not being paid for overtime worked 

• demeaning, disrespectful, and unprofessional treatment of employees  

• lack of accountability between the board of directors and the director 

 
I, as your OPEIU Union Representative, am available to respond to the concerns about 
the union’s relationship with management and to discuss these issues. I have 



scheduled a zoom to meet with you on February 1 at 5:30, click on the link below to 
join the meeting. 

Ida Kovacic is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
 
Topic: Ida Kovacic's Zoom Meeting 
Time: Feb 1, 2022 05:30 PM Pacific Time (US and Canada) 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85925509205 

I’m also available to have a phone or zoom conversations with members one on one. If 
you prefer that please email me Ida@opeiu8.org or call me at 206 441-8880 ext 117. 
 
Thank you, 
Ida Kovacic  
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